Minutes of TBI Admin Meeting held on Tuesday 11 June 2019 at 1930 at Anne’s

Present:   Julie Gibson (Convenor), JG,, Alaine Macdonald AM (Membership Secretary), Peter Moffatt, PM, Julian Paren, JP, Martin Sherring, MS, Anne Thomas, AT
Apologies:   Vanessa Halhead, Sheila Currie

Minute keeper:  Anne Thomas

JG welcomed Alaine Macdonald to the meeting.

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes 
	Accepted
	

	Matters arising 
	Canva:  No progress yet.  PM will discuss a date with Wendy after his holiday

Ethical Food Conference:  MS reported of meeting with Emma Whitham who could arrange conference for a fee.  MS would convene meeting end July/August to decide on the scale of the event (would it be Black Isle, Highland on Scotland focussed) and involve Dan Ross and Jo Hunt, both keen.  AT commented of the real momentum in Green Issues and could see benefit of TBI liaising with local farmers.  Suggestion of getting speaker from Scottish Rural College was welcomed.  Dan Ross had also been to a relevant event in Galloway and should have good insight into what the Ethical Food Conference should hope to achieve.

Take One Action Films:  MS reported that TBI was now an affiliate of Take One Action and would have a regular film event at Muir Hub from August.  AT asked not to clash dates or films with Green Party Conference in Inverness (18 to 20 October) with a film event open to the wider public at Eden Court on 18 October. Could maybe do some joint publicity

Black Isle Show:  Penny Hepburn will cover a Drastic Plastic stall.


	PM

MS



	ITEMS FOR DECISION
	
	

	1 BIG final arrangements
	Black Isle Gathering:  JG outlined requirements and it was decided to ask for space for two tables and space outside for the Apple Press.  JP said he had already requested space to give a climate change talk but had had no reply.   JP agreed to be the point of contact and would complete all the forms on behalf of TBI.   
	JP

	2  Display Boards
	General discussion about the current display boards. Whiteboard has not worked well as people don’t have time to make much use of it. Anne is using an old panel instead at North Kessock as she already had the TBI blackboard if there is anything particular to promote. She has some spare old ones on the back of the NK boards. Fortrose one has got writing onto the first panel from the whiteboard as not dry when folded.

Some sort of competition or display option from schools for 3rd panel could be more engaging and draw in families but would take time to organise. We could contact schools next term.

Take old panels to Fortrose market for moment. Leisure centre has key to cupboard where they are kept
	AT

AT

	Growing Guides
	Andy Dorin still has 11, so can get some back from him till have time for a revision and reprint. JG to contact Marcia Hume to see about revision and also cost of print on demand. 


	AT

JG

	Fight for Scotland’s nature, open letter
	All agreed that Peter should write to support this


	PM

	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
	
	

	Membership
	The odd member joining and actually getting more in donations than when we had a membership fee. Board appreciates Alaine’s work on membership.

Structure seems a bit complicated. 

Could maybe make it look a bit nicer. JG will ask Wendy to have a look. 
	

	Treasurer’s report
	Assets still building up. Still needing projects to spend money on
	All

	Travel – Cycle path
	Still waiting for decision on Sustrans application

NB now early July
	

	Welness involvement
	TBI willing to contribute equivalent of 5 bikes for NK and Munlochy practice. Ask Wellness Project if this would be appropriate. 
	AT

	2  2nd hand Mountain Bikes offer
	Not needed for BIB. Martin to suggest donating them to Velocity unless he can hang on to see if they are of use for Welness project.
	MS

	Charge points for villages
	New member Maarianne has been in touch to see if any progress on getting charge points for electric cars in NK as she has one which she is struggling to keep charged.

Tullochs met 3 reps from RANK (Residents association of North Kessock) including AT. They were just about to finish the development in the village so not receptive to any more work. Suggestion of RANK or TBI funding a public charger within the development which could also be used by residents was rejected. AT has been in touch with Rebecca from EST and Keith Massam HC climate change officer about the way forward. EST give advice on grants for home chargers but Tullochs are saying Maarianne’s home is unsuitable because lead would trail over public pavement. Query as to if this is enforceable. Could do with Charge points in all villages. Could be a TBI project. New EV officer has just been appointed. AT to get in touch. 
	AT

	Markets
	All market managers now receiving £150. Lorna needed to have a backdated settlement. Make sure rate is reviewed annually
	MS


	Food and Growing
	Julie to circulate paper. Grow North going well. 
	JG

	Drastic Plastic
	Stall at science fair went well. To have stall at BIG
	

	Dates of future meetings
	Thurs 8th August- Peter’s

Tues 24th or Weds25th September ?


	

	AOB
	
	

	Request
	Dissertation interview- Sheila to respond
	SC

	Holiday park Development
	Site of Black Isle Wildlife Park. 100 bed hotel and lodges. Find details of public meeting and publicise
	AT/ JP

	Moon Market
	Could have a TBI stall. 
	Peter

	St Boniface fayre
	Anne to book stall if available
	AT

	Climate emergency
	Climate emergency aiming for Carbon Neutral by 2025. What now? Question from member. “Now that Highland Council has declared a climate emergency what actions would TBI members like to see them implement?
	Newsletter item


